444444444444444444444444

海外拠点だより Overseas Office Newsletter

Vol. 9 December 6, 2018 *海外拠点のニュースを不定期でお伝えします。 *News from overseas offices will be issued on an irregular basis.

総務局 SGU事業推進室
Top Global University Project Office
Bureau of General Affairs



ルクセンブルク 学生フェア参加 Student Fair in Luxembourg

11月8日-9日の2日間、世界各国の高等教育機関などを紹介する学生フェアがルクセンブルクで開催されました。今回で32回目となる歴史あるイベントで、約1万人が来場しました。日本大使館の日本ブースには、本学ルクセンブルクオフィス職員である松村氏と交換留学中の学生も参加し、本学および日本留学の魅力について現地の学生たちに紹介しました。グザヴィエ・ベッテル首相が、日本ブースで本学学生と懇談し、日本ブースの様子が現地有力紙二紙の紙面を飾ったほか、ラジオ局のインタビューを受けるなど、現地でも大きく紹介されました。

The Student Fair was held in Luxembourg from 8 to 9 on November to introduce higher education institutions in the world. Approximately 10,000 people visited this longestablished fair with a history of 32 years.

Ms. Yurie Matsumura, staff of Luxembourg office, and Sophia students currently studying in Luxembourg assisted The Japanese Embassy at the Japan Booth. Mr. Xavier Bettel, Prime Minister of Luxembourg dropped by the Japan booth and talked with Sophia students.

An article on the Japan booth was not only published in

two local newspapers with pictures, but also introduced on the radio.



FROM Beijing and Shanghai offices 中国連絡処士

2018年7~8月夏期短期プログラムとして、[STAY IN TOKYO] [地球環境プログラム][メディアプログラム]3種類のプログラムを中国人学生向けに開講されており、175名が参加しました。年度別の参加者は2014年度(11名)、2015年度(58名)、2016年度(247名)、2017年度(395名)となります。中国連絡処は学生リクルートや国内での運営サポートを担当してお



り、中国連絡処のきめ細かい対応が、学生増加に繋がっています。 Three short term programs, "STAY IN TOKYO" "Sophia summer school in Global Environmental studies" and "Media Program for Chinese students" were held from July to August 2018 for Chinese students. 175 participants studied at Sophia this summer. These programs are becoming increasingly popular with Ilparticipants in 2014, 58 in 2015, 247 in 2016, and 395 in 2017. The Chinese offices careful and kind response has lead to the increase in Chinese students.

FROM Los Augeles office



10月27日、ハワイで学校説明会を開催しました。本学からロサンゼルスオフィス長(国際教養学部)である渡邉剛弘先生及び職員が参加しました。渡邉先生による模擬授業の後、大学紹介及び個別相談を実施しました。

Recruitment information sessions were held in Hawaii on October 27. Professor Takehiro Watanabe (FLA), Director of the Los Angeles office and Sophia staff introduced the strong points of Sophia and provided individual consultations after Prof. Watanabe gave a trial lesson.



